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CITY OF LONG GROVE
COUNCIL MEETING 
MINUTES 
June 13th, 2017

Mayor Limberg called the Long Grove City Council Meeting to order at 7:00pm at City Hall. 

Roll Call:  Present:  Blinkinsop, Oechsner, Cook, Drumm, Herrin
The agenda was approved on a motion by Drumm, seconded by Blinkinsop, all ayes, motion carries. Drumm motioned to approve the consent agenda, seconded by Herrin, all ayes, motion carries. 
Limberg welcomed guests to the meeting and issued the following public statement: “The City is currently evaluating the job performance of Public Works director Joel McCubbin, which is being assisted by the State Auditor’s Office and we hope the review is completed quickly. During this evaluation by the City and State Auditor, Joel has been temporarily suspended with pay. This status will be reevaluated by the Mayor and the Council when appropriate after further review is complete. However, as long as it is under review by the State officials, it would be premature for the City of Long Grove to make further comment on the matter.” 
With no further comments, the Mayor moved discussion to old business. Public Works employee Saladino reported to the Council that he and the Clerk were working closely with the Iowa DNR and QC Analytical to remain in compliance with water and wastewater operations, testing, and reports. Saladino reported that street repair had been completed by Ihrig and spoke of the potential need for street sealing prior to fall. The Council requested quotes be obtained and presented. 
With no further discussion the Council set a committee meeting to further discuss pending items regarding city operations, with more information on specific agenda topics to be presented at a later date. The Council set a Committee of the Whole meeting for Tuesday, June 27th at 6:00 PM. 
The Council also set a committee meeting to discuss the details and outcomes of the previous Goal Setting session for Wednesday, June 28th at 6:00 PM. The Clerk presented a quote and project outline from the Bi-State Regional Commission for assistance with updating the City’s Comprehensive Plan and suggested that it be evaluated at the next meeting. Christina McDonough with the Scott County Health Department (SCHD) presented the Council with results from a Walk and Bike Suitability Assessment. Based upon the assessment, McDonough made various recommendations for improvements to sidewalks, street design, bike paths, and paint for marking street crossings. McDonough highlighted the City’s Comprehensive Plan which mentions connectivity between neighborhoods. The Clerk presented information obtained from attendance at a Complete Streets meeting and informed the Council that in preparation of grant applications for trail monies, preliminary engineering assessments would be required. The Council requested the Clerk obtain quotes from various engineering firms including Shive-Hattery. The Clerk reported on attendance at a Capital Improvement Training course and suggested that in order to move forward on capital improvement planning, as discussed in the previous goal setting session, more information would need to be compiled for asset and inventory management. The Clerk stated that the Deputy Clerk has started working on this project and this topic should be discussed at the next goal setting session.
Blinkinsop motioned to approve the updated Emergency Plan, seconded by Herrin, all ayes, motion carries. The Council requested the Clerk make the Emergency Plan available to the public on the website. 
The Clerk presented an Ordinance draft for no smoking or tobacco products in public spaces and parks and requested the Council review it for consideration at the next Council meeting. 
The Mayor offered his professional IT services to the City at little or no cost. The Mayor presented a memo with recommendation from the City Attorney suggesting that as long as certain monetary limits were met, there should be no conflict of interest. Oechsner motioned to allow the Mayor to provide the City with professional IT services for the purpose of saving the City money.  Blinkinsop seconded the motion, all ayes, motion carries. 
The Mayor and Council requested that the Plan and Zone members meet with two applicants for the Plan and Zone vacancy to make an informed recommendation to fill the vacancy. 
The Mayor spoke to the Council about a complaint the City received regarding an intersection line of sight. The Council determined the complaint to be resolved and no further action was needed. Oechsner requested that the Council develop a more efficient method of reviewing complaints. The Council requested that the Clerk email complaints directly to the Council for review as they are received.  
Tony requested that the Council consider donating bleachers that are no longer in use. With agreement from the Council, it was suggested the bleachers be donated to the Long Grove Civic League. 
With no committee reports, the Mayor opened the meeting to public comment. Former Council member Don Theissen addressed the Council with concerns of City Operations in the absence of Joel McCubbin, Public Works Director. Thiessen expressed concern regarding standard operating procedures, employee hours, and emergency plans. Theissen requested the Council address these issues with a sense of urgency. The Mayor informed Theissen that these items were currently being addressed by the City and Blinkinsop mentioned they would be further addressed Tuesday, June 27th at 6:00 pm during the Committee of the Whole meeting. 
With no further comments, Cook motioned to adjourn, Drumm seconded, all ayes, motion carries. 




Michael Limberg							Rosina Boddicker
Mayor									City Clerk	



May	
Vendor	 				Amount 
North Scott Press, mins	 		$76.38 
Iowa Prison Industries, st signs, posts	 $171.88 
Jerry's Ace, supplies	 		$77.77 
PS3 Enterprises, Inc, park equipment	 $224.00 
QCAnalytical Services, wtr tests		 $392.00 
First Central Bank, auto, service fee	 $69.20 
Central Scott Telephone, phn, fax, int	 $198.62 
Wallace's Garden Center, flwrs		 $372.10 
Applied Specialties, waste wtr maint	$1155.56
Alliant Energy, street lights		$100.00
Wells Fargo, copier lease		$93.33
USPS, stamps				$196.00
MidAmerican Energy, gas		$62.78
Scott County Library System, tax levy	$15,140.50 
 Total  	 				$18,330.12


June
Vendor				 	Amount 
AFLAC, employee contrib		$36.80 
Collection Services, child supp		$800.00 
Commercial Printers, supplies		$187.44 
Ditchwitch Iowa Inc, fuel		$389.70 
IAMU, EIASSO, billing conf		$340.34 
Ihrig Works, LLC, street repair		$47,840.00 
Internal Technology, maint  		$326.25 
Iowa East Central Train, cust contrib	$12.00 
IPERS, June payroll			$3,147.22 
IRS, 941 June payroll			$4,973.04 
Jerry's Ace, supplies			$410.36 
Joel McCubbin, ph, exp			$20.00 
Kay Park Rec Corp, park equip		$938.00 
North Scott Press, mins			$85.09 
Payroll, June				$14,764.30 
PS3 Enterprises, INC, park equip	$243.00 
Republic, waste, recy			$4,403.49 
River Valley Turf, park equip maint	$28.59 
RK Dixon, copier			$76.69 
Rosina Boddicker, exp, conf		$52.72 
RPGI, electric energy purchase		$16,295.08 
SRF, debt repayment			$127,445.00 
State Hygenic Laboratory, water labs	$12.50 
Tires N More, equip maint		$341.13 
Tony Saladino, ph, supp		$54.36 
Treas, State of Iowa, sales tax		$869.00 
Treas, State of Iowa, W/H		$736.00 
USPS, PO Box rental			$92.00 
Verbeke-Meyer Eng, assessment	$250.00 
Waddell & Reed, employee contrib	$200.00 
Wallace's Garden Center, ball park	$54.93 
	
Total					$225,425.03

